



KENNETH GORDON MAPLEWOOD SCHOOL PARENT COMMUNITY

# Minutes

## Kenneth Gordon Maplewood School PAC General Meeting

---

*Date | time* 11/21/2018 2:30 PM | *Meeting called by* KGMS PAC Executive Committee *Location:* School Library

In attendance:

Samantha Lane, Co-Chair | Jennifer Vincent Jones, Co-Chair | Trish Schonbrun, Secretary | Eva Cipera, Member at Large | Kaila Sept, Fundraising & Social Media Coordinator | Tanya Hill, VP Elementary | Marisa Pahl, Art IDS and Resource

Regrets: Monique Paassen

---

### *Item*

#### **Eco-Committee Update**

- Emily Greshin? sent an email to the PAC and would like our financial support for her Division 4 class about recycling. She is looking to buy 23 recycling bins at an approximate cost of \$3k.
- PAC agreed that this project is not part of our mission statement. Secondly, as we rent from the school board, the North Vancouver School District should have a recycling plan in place already.
- The PAC can support recycling education
- Suggestion that the students run a bottle drive, to help fund the program
- PAC suggest Emily contact the North Vancouver School board first. (Samantha to emailEmily?)

#### **Teacher/Tutor Supplement request form update**

- **Currently have \$2,600 to distribute to staff – funding request went out to the staff**
- Dasha Gritsaenko (Gr.9) - \$150 approved towards funding the bus to Cultus Lake for the end of year trip
- Adam Lewis (Div. 6)- \$200 approved for noise cancelling ear phones for class

- Marta Chojnacka (Div.5) – approved \$100 for art supplies for class
- Mike Kirk (Div. 7) - \$100 approved for specialized books for class from Indigo
- Tyler Gilowski (School wide) – 3D printer – request Kaila Sept to work on tech grant first and then the PAC can supplement. PAC had already funding the 1<sup>st</sup> 3D printer. Cost is high (\$2K)
- Amanda Botic (SEL) - \$100 approved for SEL supplies
- Trish to send out emails notifying each teacher/staff of approved funds and to submit receipts for a cheque.
- Total of \$650 of the \$2,600 has been committed to the school teachers/staff

#### **Playground Committee Volunteers update**

- Karen Sager agreed to volunteer on the playground committee
- Samantha and Jennifer met with Habitat – a playground plan is sitting in Jim’s office

#### **Spring Raffle Update**

- Katherine to send out email requesting extra volunteers
- Request for 2 volunteers to coordinate the spring raffle. Putting ticket/envelope packages together, distribution to classrooms, adding up money, will need 1 week of work.

#### **Other Business**

- **Fundraising report** – hot lunch raised \$223 in 1month. Currently have it scheduled for 3 days a week.
- **GALA** – big volunteer positions still open. 1. Lead auction item acquisition 2. Sponsorship 3. Run the entire auction
- **Parent Supply Shed** – Parents that volunteer on general maintenance around the school request a dedicated and locked shed or pod for tools and plywood etc. Items go missing or put in difficult places to find and waste a lot of our volunteers time. Gala items could also be stored here as well. Is there money available for 2 pods? (Kaila to ask Jim for space for tools and plywood, require a dedicated spot to store stuff.

**Next PAC Meeting: December and January – no scheduled meetings – February 6<sup>th</sup>, 2019**